


February 26, 2019 – HorseThief Reservoir Benefit District Meeting Minutes
[bookmark: _GoBack]The regular monthly meeting of the HTR Benefit District was brought to order by Chairman, Gilbert Benton at 4:02 p.m.  HTR board members present were:  Secretary, Randy Wehkamp; Vice Chairman, Gene Webb, Chris Law, Henry Reed, and Troy Brown. Board members absent:  Treasurer, Sam Seybold and Steve Seibel. Others present were: Josh Hobbs, Manager; Adam Dees, HTR Attorney and Heather Mihm, Administrative Assistant.  Guests present were: Beverly Benton.  
Consent calendar:   Hank made a motion to approve vouchers and minutes.  Gene seconded and the motion passed.  
Old Business:  Discussion was held on the Stage project.  The board would like to move forward as we did receive money from the Mariah Fund for a Stage to be put in at HTR.  However, we would need further donations to meet the bid amounts.  McKibbin Construction will be placing a bid in the near future.  Conant Construction did submit another bid, which was considerably cheaper than the last bid.  The Board also discussed possible donors to complete the added costs to this project.  Further discussion will be held in March when we receive McKibbin’s bid.
Discussion was held regarding the Southside Access Road.  The PWS did approve the go ahead with a few changes to the turn a bout.  Josh and Board was happy to hear that both PWS and HTR could agree on these changes and that the Access Road project will be started soon.  Josh will contact Stewart with Schwab Eaton to go ahead and continue planning the Access road with added changes, then get PWS final plans. 
New Business:  Josh announced to the Board that an Appreciation Celebration will be taking place for the Friends of HTR, other volunteers and sponsors.  The Supper will be held at the HTR Lodge on May 11, 2019 beginning at 6:00 pm with social hour starting at 5:00 pm.  Josh and Heather will start planning the catered meal, prizes, and guest list.  
The annual review for Manager, Josh Hobbs will be tabled until the March meeting. The Board requested a job description be sent to them and also an employee evaluation sheet before the March meeting.
Other Business:  
Committee Report:  None
Manager’s Report-Josh reiterated that the increase of vehicles from 2014 to 2018 was phenomenal.  We went from 6,400 vehicles passing through HTR to 36,836 in the 2018 season from May 1 to November 1.  
Josh, Chris and Henry reported that the Finney County Commissioners and the City of Garden City Commission meeting went great! Both Finney County boards were very positive and will continue to show their support to HTR and its continued growth. Josh told other Board members to let their city councils and county commissioners know that he would be more than happy to meet with them as well. Gene Webb made a motion to adjourn the February meeting.  Troy seconded.  Meeting was adjourned at 5:10 pm.
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Randy Wehkamp

Secretary


